
Ibrox Primary School and Nursery Class 

46 Hinshelwood Drive 

Glasgow  

G51 2XP 

Tel: 0141 427 0922 

Email: headteacher@ibrox-pri.glasgow.sch.uk 

04/06/22 

Head Teacher - Fiona Young  

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of Ibrox Primary School and Nursery, 

Firstly I’d like to say how happy I am to be able to look after the school for Mrs Young during her    mater-

nity leave. I was officially appointed as Acting Head Teacher on the 9th of June, and I will continue to 

work with the children, families, staff and partners to ensure that Ibrox Primary and Nursery Class continues 

to go from strength to strength.  

I can hardly believe that this will be the last news letter for this year! We have actually managed a whole 

year in school with no periods of closure, and we are now just 2 weeks until the end of term.  

As always, we have a busy end to the year, with Sports Day, P7 Leavers Events, Supertreater outings and 

Prize Giving. It is always such a lovely time for the children, and we look forward to sharing these experi-

ences with them as we approach the end of term. 

Best wishes, 

Beverly   

Beverly Finlayson  

Acting Head Teacher  

NUT FREE SCHOOL 

Can I please remind all families that we are a nut free school. 

Please DO NOT send your child to school with any foods       

containing nuts. We really appreciate your support with this 

matter as it will ensure our children with allergies are kept safe.  

Focus Value for June -Kindness 

Our final focus value was chosen by the children. They felt it was the most important one for us to finish off our year. Good luck! 

Congratulations to all the Values winners from last month who were nominated by their classmates to receive their   

Respect certificate. They will have their values party with this month’s winners for Kindness on - 

Thursday the 23rd of June at 2pm. 

Staffing Update 

We are delighted to welcome Mrs MacKinnon back after an extended 

period of absence.   

We are sad to inform you that Mrs Gillespie will not be returning to Ibrox 

as she decided to retire. We wish her all the best on her retirement, and 

look forward to hearing about her new adventures. 

Mrs McGettigan who has been with us supporting our EAL learners will 

be returning next session, but only for 3 days per week. She will also be 

supporting EAL learners in Castleton Primary for the other 2 days.  

Mrs McCafferty has been working in Ibrox for 3 days per week          

supporting non-class contact time. Unfortunately she will be moving to 

another school in August and we wish her well in her new post. 

New Arrival  

We are delighted to share that Mrs Young has 

welcomed her new baby. Baby Young 3-    

Louis, arrived right on his due date. Mrs Young, 

Mr Young and Cameron and Angus are       

enjoying getting to know the new addition to 

their family. 
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Sports Day 

Sports Day will be held in Bellahouston Park on Thursday 

the 16th of June (weather permitting). It will be a fun 

morning with a range of games and activities for the  

children to join in. We hope to be able to finish with a 

picnic lunch before returning to school for 1pm. Parents 

and carers are welcome to join us to spectate from 

10:30am. We will be on the grass down from ‘The        

Elephant.’  We look forward to seeing you there. 

Digital Update  

Digital Inclusion iPads 

All pupils who have a Scottish Government funded iPad should be bringing this to school each day to support 

learning.  This is also necessary to allow the iPads to connect to the system and be registered as active by GCC. 

Primary 7 iPads  

P7 iPads must be returned to school on Friday 17th June. These iPads need to be wiped in order to reallocate 

next session which is time consuming. Please ensure iPads are in school on Friday 17th with cable and charging 

plug. When children start S1 they will be issued with an iPad from whatever secondary school they attend. 

1-1 iPads 2022/23 

As normal, next session P7 will be given a 1-1 iPad as their own personal device to use in school and at home. By 

Christmas next year the council intend to allocate 1-1 devices to P6 and P5 children as well. As soon as we have 

confirmation of dates I will let you know. If your child already has a digital inclusion device they will continue to use 

this as their 1-1 device.  

 

 

 

PEEK STREET PLAY is hosted at Ibrox Primary on a  

Monday after school.  

3 - 4.30pm 

Please note an extension to the time of the club as 

of Monday 16th May. 

Key Learning in Term 4 

Please check your child’s 

SHOWBIE account or our App 

for class newsletters.  

Term 4  - Important dates  

Monday 13th June  (pm) -  

P7 Leavers’ Assembly  

Tuesday 14th June 

2021-2022 Supertreater Trips 

Thursday 16th June 

Sports Day 

Friday 17th June - Nursery Graduations  

Friday 17th June (evening) - 

P7 Leavers’ Event (Clyde Hall) 

Tuesday 21st June — Prize Giving 

Wednesday 22nd June 

P7 trip to M and Ds 

Friday 24th June 

School closes for the end of term @ 1pm 

Prize Giving 

We are delighted to be able to hold a whole school prize-giving 

ceremony on Tuesday the 21st of June at 1:30pm in school. Due 

to space restrictions, we can only invite one parent per child for 

those who will be receiving awards. If the school contacts you to 

invite you, please do not tell your child. We want it to be a nice 

surprise for them on the day to see you and then find out which 

award they are receiving.  


